TODAY'S NEWS

CLUB UPDATE - Earl Skonberg 541.229.2700

Farewell to the printed version of the Monthly Club Newsletter – This is the first website newsletter in 2024. All articles and/or shooting results will now be available on this site the first of each month.

Multiplex Trap Shoot – The next multiplex trap shoot is January 13, 2024. Sub-gauge starts at 10 am with 50 singles, 50 handicap and 25-pair doubles to follow. Contact Earl Skonberg at (541)229-2700 if you have questions.

The 2024 Multiplex Trap Shoot Schedule is also posted on the PITA calendar. Please make note of the dates.

- January 13th
- •February 10th
- March 9th
- April 6th (First Saturday)

Junior Rifles

Ralph Klein 541-459-9517

The Roseburg Rod and Gun Club hosted the first Junior Rifles Match of the season (December 16th). The first match is always my favorite. Everybody is nervous. We had eight competitors: three from Roseburg, three from Grants Pass and two from Medford. It is good to see Medford has a Junior Rifle program again. Parker Fox (Med) won the Neophyte Class with a 562 - 14 Centers. Neophytes shoot prone off of sandbags. His brother Paxton won the Beginner Class (under 15 years old) with a 549 - 15 Centers. Beginners shoot prone with a sling. Nolia Nibblett (RSBG) won the

Beginner Class (15 to 17 years old) with a 543 - 11 Centers. The Two-position Class (prone and Kneeling) was won by Kayla Smith (RSBG) with a 418 - 4 Centers. Billy Henshall (Med) won the Intermediate Junior Class with a 490 - 9 Centers. Intermediate Juniors shoot prone, standing and kneeling.

Our next match will be hosted by Grants Pass January 20, 2024.

Annual Christmas Party

Kevin Miller 541.680.4613

Thanks to everyone that was able to make it to the Christmas party. It was great to see everyone. We had a lot of fun shooting games and all of the food was wonderful. I think John Backen and Dan Schindler should be considered master chili chefs at this point, great job and thank you guys!

We really appreciate all of our volunteers, nothing much happens at our club without those members that are willing to make things happen. I won't try to list all of the names; however, special mention goes out to Krys Schindler for taking on the daunting tasks of running the games and the gift exchange. She did a wonderful job as usual and she certainly accomplished the goal of everyone hav-

ing a great time. So, thank you Krys and we hope to see you at another club event soon.



November Rimfire Match

Wes Jackson (541) 784-5041

We had five shooters at the November match. With fair conditions only one shooter was able to get a perfect 250 at 50 yds. Rod Sherwood was first with 250-17Xs, Mike Jackson was second with 249-12Xs, and Wes Jackson was third with 249-10Xs. At 75 yds two shooters got a 250. Rod Sherwood was first with 250-4Xs, Wes Jackson was second with 250-3Xs, and Mike Jackson was third with 248-2Xs. In the final scoring, Rod Sherwood was first with 500-21Xs, Wes Jackson was second with 499-13Xs and Mike Jackson was third with 497-14Xs.

The next match will be December 3rd. Set up will be at 7:45 a.m. and the match will start at 8:00 a.m. For questions contact me.

NAME	CALIBER	50 YDS	75 YDS	FINAL
 Rod Sherwood 	22LR	250-17Xs	250-04Xs	500-21Xs
Wes Jackson	22LR	249-10Xs	250-03Xs	499-13Xs
Mike Jackson	22LR	249-12Xs	248-02Xs	497-14Xs
4. Justin Sherwood	22LR	249-08Xs	247-03Xs	496-11Xs
R. Hoogenstryd	22LR	248-06Xs	247-03Xs	495-08Xs

December Rimfire Match

Wes Jackson (541) 784-5041

We had five shooters at the December Rim Fire match. Conditions were poor with winds and heavy rain. My grandson, Ryan Thompson, a relief pitcher for the Arizona Diamondbacks, was visiting for the weekend and shot my rifle in the match. He was the only one able to get a perfect 250 at 50 yds and got first place with 250-8Xs. Robert Hoogenstryd got second with 248-11Xs, and Mike Jackson got third with 248-8Xs. At 75 yds Ryan Thompson was again the only shooter to get a 250. He was first with 250-4Xs, Mike Jackson was second with 249-4Xs, and Robert Hoogenstryd was third with 248-2Xs. In the final scoring, Ryan Thompson was first with 500-12Xs, Mike Jackson was second with 497-12Xs and Robert Hoogenstryd was third with 496-13Xs.

The first match of 2024 will be on January 7th. Set up will be at 7:45 a.m. and the match will start at 8:00 a.m.

NAME	CALIBER	50 YDS	75 YDS	FINAL
1. Ryan Thompson	22LR	250-08Xs	250-04Xs	500-21Xs
2. Mike Jackson	22LR	248-08Xs	249-04Xs	497-12Xs
3. R. Hoogenstryd	22LR	248-11Xs	248-02Xs	496-13Xs
4. Rod Sherwood	22LR	248-03Xs	245-03Xs	493-06Xs
5. Justin Sherwood	22LR	241-04Xs	246-02Xs	487-06Xs

December Bench Rest Match

Wes Jackson (541) 784-5041

Only three shooters made it to the December Bench Rest match. Conditions were fair and two of the shooters got a 250 at 100 yds. Wes Jackson was first with 250-17Xs, Buck Williams was second with 250-10Xs and Whitey Williams was third with 247-08Xs. At 200 yds all three shooters got a 250. Buck Williams was first with 250-21Xs, Whitey Williams was second with 250-19Xs, and Wes Jackson was third with 250-14Xs. In the final scoring, Buck Williams and Wes Jackson tied for first with 500-31Xs. Whitey Williams was third with 497-27Xs.

The next match will be January 17th Set up will be at 7:45 a.m. and the match will start at 8:00 a.m. For questions contact Wes Jackson at (541) 784-5041.

NAME	CALIBER	100 YDS	200 YDS	FINAL
1. Buck Williams	30BR	250-10Xs	250-21Xs	500-31Xs
2. Wes Jackson	30BR	250-17Xs	250-14Xs	500-31Xs
3. Whitey Williams	6PPC	247-08Xs	250-19Xs	497-27Xs

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!